
 
January 6, 2022 
 
Good evening from St. Ann Rehab and Nursing Center, 
 
Today we did a round of COVID testing for all residents and staff in house.  The results have indicated we 
have 3 staff positive and 1 resident positive. 
   
Based on the information we have obtained – we have every inclination that the THREE staff whom 
tested positive have acquired COVID- outside the facility- in the community.   
The ONE resident who has tested positive is located on the skilled unit.  He/she is in a private room and 
on precautions as indicated by the NH Department of Health and Humans Services with whom we 
reported our outbreak to this afternoon.  Our physician team is also aware of the situation in house and 
agrees with the action we have taken thus far.    
 
We will continue testing staff tomorrow to ensure we have all staff accounted for in this round of testing 
and will re-test on Monday, January 10, 2022. 
 
Visitation is still permitted- however; we may find it necessary to ask for you to comply with additional 
precautions to help keep our facility level positivity at bay.  
 
Please feel free to reach out to either myself or Donna Nemet, DNS should you have any questions or 
concerns. 
 
Thank you in advance for your support and patience as we work through this together   
 
Kindly, 
 

Kate McCracken, LNHA, MHA 
Administrator 
St. Ann Rehabilitation and Nursing Center 
195 Dover Point Road 
Dover, NH 03820 
Phone 603-742-2612 ext. 123 


